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February 10, 2021 
 

TO:  Members of the Economic Matters Committee 
 

FROM: Natasha Mehu, Director of Government Relations 
 

RE: House Bill 134 – Business Regulation - Flavored Tobacco Products - Prohibition 
 

POSITION: SUPPORT 
 
Chair Davis, Vice Chair Dumais, and Members of the Committee, please be advised that the 
Baltimore City Administration (BCA) supports House Bill (HB) 134.  

 
HB 134 would prohibit holders of licenses to manufacture, sell, buy, and store cigarettes, other 
tobacco products, and electronic smoking devices to manufacture, ship, import, or sell f lavored 
tobacco products. 

 
Tobacco use remains the leading cause of preventable death in the U.S. It is known to cause 
cancer, heart disease, and respiratory disease, among other health disorders, and costs the U.S. as 
much as $170 billion in health care expenditures each year. The Campaign for Tobacco- Free 

Kids reports that each day, more than 250 kids under the age of 18 become regular, daily 
smokers and almost one third will eventually die from smoking related illness.i In 2017, 8.2 
percent of Maryland’s high school students responding to the Behavioral Risk Factor 
Surveillance System (BRFSS) smoked on at least one day in the past 30 days. ii  

 
Tobacco use disproportionately affects many marginalized populations including people in  low-
income communities, racial and ethnic minorities, LGBTQ individuals, and those with mental 
illness. Research by the “Truth Initiative” shows that more tobacco retailers exist in  areas with 

higher concentrations of Black, Hispanic, and low-income populations and that tobacco 
companies strategically market to these groups.iii   
 
The use of flavors in tobacco and tobacco products is a primary means of attracting new and 

minority users to said products. Menthol or mint flavors are of particular concern. The Food and 
Drug Administration notes that “the weight of evidence supports the conclusion that menthol in  
cigarettes is likely associated with increased initiation and progression to regular cigarette 
smoking.”iv Moreover, menthol dulls sensation in certain sensory nerves making tobacco and 



tobacco products more palatable.v This effect is especially pronounced in the African American 
community which has a genetic predisposition toward irritation when inhaling smoke or vapors 
from tobacco and tobacco products.vi 

 
Additionally, flavored vape fluids used in electronic smoking devices are directly responsible for 
the proliferation of vaping among youth.vii Once more, the BRFSS reported that, in  2017, 13.3 
percent of Maryland students used e-cigarettes on at least one day in the past 30 days; a 

significantly higher number than those that used combustible tobacco products .viii Making 
matters worse, “[s]tudies have found that young people who use e-cigarettes are more likely to 
become smokers, and many are low-risk youth who would not have otherwise smoked 
cigarettes.”ix x  

 
Altogether, a flavor ban for tobacco and tobacco products is necessary to prevent the next 
generation of Marylanders from becoming addicted to nicotine. Through HB 134, Maryland 
could take its greatest step toward decreasing health disparities and reducing health-related 

expenditures attributable to premature smoking in decades.  
 
We respectfully request a favorable report on House Bill 134. 
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